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The patch of forest south of Estes Dr. is the largest continuous forest not currently under protection in the Chapel Hill urban core. It is a mature oak-hickory forest home to owls and woodpeckers, mammals, reptiles and amphibians. It possesses rare plant species and champion trees - among Orange county’s tallest and largest across a range of species. The Committee is tasked with determining not if developers can destroy this natural resource, but how.
Don’t let plans for retaining a handful of individual trees amidst multiple buildings and roads mislead you into believing that this will be anything but more sprawl.

I am not against development. I am however stridently opposed to the fragmentation and destruction of strategic  natural areas such as this - geographically central in a Chapel Hill of the future that includes the UNC North campus.

I strongly urge you to put the interests of our grandchildren over those of a small handful of developers. Once this patch is developed, there is no returning. It is a priceless resource that we owe to future generations. What if our ancestors had allowed sprawl development in Battle Park, or in other cities - Central Park or Golden Gate Park?

There is no need, no demand for more sprawl in Chapel Hill - in fact it is the opposite - the promise of a green town, that will attract talent and increasing tax revenues. I hope we can overcome our concerns for the profits of the few, and think about the larger picture and the long term.

Please don’t convert the largest continuous forest not currently under protection in Chapel Hill’s urban core into more suburban sprawl.  It would be a great shame, and a stain on the legacy of the people on this committee.

Thank you
